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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com 
Chancellor Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Warden Kevin Connell 821-7576 
 kpconnell1@yahoo.com  
Recorder  David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee Donald J. Gargiulo PGK* (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

2 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD, PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolly Arenz DD, PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   

 

  



 

 

 
 

 

 

Carlos Chavez PGK 

 

Robert Escobar     Louie Chavez (grieving loss of wife)     Don Gargiulo PGK 

Horace Castro (recovery from cancer & gall bladder surgery)     George Kubeck      

Al Castellano      John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK  

 George Limar     Mario Bica  (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

Mario Santos (skin cancer) 
 

 

Mike Kessler (healing of sickness)     Colleen Taylor (healing of sickness) 

Fernanda Fernandez (healing) – Felipe Fernandez’s Sister 

Debbie Huff (healing from broken neck) – Keven Boyle’s Mother-in-Law 

Anna Krones – Mike Mercer’s Friend     Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife      

   Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle, Vernon Woods 

Jenny Hayden - Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Patricia Cambell (stroke), 

Pat Duronslet - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Donna Just, Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder  – Family & Friends of John Oliver 
     

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

  

 

 

"He has been raised from the dead and is going before you to Galilee"  Mt 28:7 

 
Brother Knights, 

 

 This month we celebrate the most sacred time of the year.  We remember the death and 

resurrection of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  We move from a time of fasting, prayer and 

almsgiving during Lent to a time of wondrous rejoicing at the prospect of being resurrected, like 

Jesus, and joining of him in his heavenly Kingdom.   Your acts of charity, unity, and fraternity have 

been noticed by the entire parish and have been appreciated by many whom we've served.  However, 

we do not slow down after Easter. As brother Knights we are constantly thinking of new ways to 

love and serve our neighbor as ourselves.  Please keep that brotherly spirit with you throughout this 

Easter Season and throughout the year as we put our faith into action. 

 

 I have many thanks to pass out this month so here we go:  thank you to everyone who helps 

out with the HOPE food distribution on the 1st and 3rd Saturdays of the month, especially those who 

volunteer regularly and spend the whole morning there. You've helped give food security to many 

families from many cities.  Thank you to all the Fish Fry warriors who came together to make 

another successful year and the first year of sit down Fish Fry's since COVID started.  The parish 

really appreciated that.  Finally, a big thank you to the wonderful exemplification team who came 

together with only a few practices and pulled off an inspiring event for 18 candidates and their 

families and friends.  Many people complemented this solemn event. 

 

 Please be prepared to help out as we have the Veteran's Wheelchair Drive, Mother's Day 

Flower Drive and ID drive coming up soon.  These are all worthy causes where you can make a big 

difference. 

 

 God Bless you and your families during this Easter Season! 

 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
 



 

                      This is our Journey 
 

 In this world we will face physical, emotional and spiritual suffering it is part of the human 

experience. When Christ was persecuted, crucified and died on the cross, His suffering and death 

was so that our sins would be forgiven. That doesn’t mean all of our trials are going to be over. God 

gives us grace and power to overcome them but sin no longer has a hold on us. Jesus willingly gave 

His life and took on the sins of the world. 
  
 I Peter 3:18 For Christ also suffered our sins, the just for the unjust, that He might bring us 

to God, being put to death in the flesh but made alive by the Spirit. 
 

 The bible gives us an idea of the suffering we will encounter along life’s journey but it also 

gives us hope of one day leaving that all behind when we fulfill our mission in this world by 

overcoming every trail and eventually fulfilling our purpose and mission in His Kingdom. Scripture 

tells us the meaning of suffering and how we can endure it. 
 

 Jesus tells us in John 16:33 “These things I have spoken to you, that in Me you may have 

peace. In the world you will have tribulation; but be of good cheer, I have overcome the world. 

James I: 2-3 My brethren, count it all joy when you fall into various trials, knowing that the testing 

of your faith produces patience. Romans 8:18 For I consider our present sufferings are not worth the 

glory that will be revealed in us. Isaiah 43: 1-2 I have called you by your name; you are mine. When 

you pass through the waters, I will be with you; and through the rivers of difficulty you will not 

drown. When you walk through the fire of oppression you shall not be burned, the flames will not 

consume you. Once we have finished our journey and we are finely called home. We are told in 

Revelation 21: 4“And God will wipe away every tear from their eyes; there shall be no more death, 

nor sorrow, nor crying; and there shall be no more pain, for the former things have passed away.” 
 

 God never promised us a world without pain, but He did promise to be by our side every step 

of the way. There was a poem written by Jimmy Owens and Carol Owens in 1984. It was called 

“The Warrior.”  

You know I’m not a fighter Lord  

And the hosts of hell are strong. 

So fill me with your Spirit.  

Help me put my armor on. 

And when I face the enemy 

All that he will see 

Is me standing there in You 

And You standing there in me. 
NSS 



 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 
 I hope everyone is doing well. Thanks to all the knights and their families who helped in 

making the Exemplification a success. Also, my gratitude goes to all of you who helped with the fish 

fry. These are the upcoming events: 

 

1. Saturday April 1st: H.O.P.E. Food distribution at 7 am. 

2. Tuesday April 4th (5:30 pm), Tuesday April 11th (6:30 pm), Thursday April 13th (6:30 

pm) and Wednesday April 26th (4:30 pm): Webinars on Fraternal Benefits Seminar. We 

need at least 10 knights to attend one of these webinars. Please contact the Grand knight, 

Rick Tkach for more information. 

3. Friday April 7 through Saturday 15th: Divine Mercy Novena starts at 3:00pm in the 

church. 

4. Saturday April 15th: Celebration of Divine Mercy Sunday 

5.  Thursday April 20th: Planning meeting at 7 pm in classroom 6. 

6. Friday April 14th: H.O.P.E. Food Bagging at 7 am. 

7. Saturday April 15th: H.O.P.E. Food distribution at 7 am. 

8. Saturday April 15th: Day of Sharing from 9 am -2 pm at Speech & Language Center in 

Buena Park. Please we need your help and bring any prizes if you like. 

9. Tuesday April 25th: Member meeting in the Ed Building at 6:30 pm. 

10.  Saturday April 29th: Ladies Knight at 2pm. Please contact George Del Hierro   for more 

information. All knights and their wives are invited to attend until our limit is reached. 

Stay safe and remain blessed. 

 

Deputy Grand Knight 

Chris Nsor 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 I hope this letter finds you all healthy. Special thanks to all brother Knights who worked our 

Fish Fries this year, and to Brother Dante Garcia for donating the Marriott Timeshare in Palm Desert 

for this year’s Raffle.  

 

 Our Good of the Order drawing winner in March was Fr. Binh, who wasn’t present to 

claim the $60.00 prize.  Next month’s drawing will be for $70.  

 

 Anybody want a Knight’s jacket or shirts?  Please check out info on back of our bulletin 

for   ALBA Professional Embroidery. It is the place to get them. Call Luci Alba or drop by her store 

in Huntington Beach, right off Gothard St & Edinger Ave. 

 

 We are now accepting CREDIT CARDS or Zelle for DUES payment.   Please call 

Financial Secretary to make Dues payment using the credit card or Zelle option. 

 

 Please look for information on our Ladies Knight event which will be coming up soon.  

Remember that the Council pays for our ladies, and your Council Dues must be current to 

participate. 

 

 Don’t forget to check out our Monthly Bulletin on our website http://www.kofc8599.org as it 

usually includes pictures from our recent Council events.  

 

 I hope to see all of you at our next Members Meeting on April 25. Don’t be late! 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Viet Quoc Tran 4/5 Victor Carrillo 4/13 Curtis Fuller 4/14 

John Mooney 4/15 Rev Juvy Crisostomo 4/26 Rev Ian Bustonera 4/30 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

Mmercer38@gmail.com 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 

 

 

 
  

  

1st H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

2nd “PALM SUNDAY” 

7th “GOOD FRIDAY” 

9th “EASTER SUNDAY” 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

14th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

15th DAY OF SHARING – 8699 Holder St. Buena Park 9:00 AM – 2:00 PM 

20th PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM 

25th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

27th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

29th LADIES NIGHT – Cal State Long Beach Carpenter Center 2:00 pm 

                                                                              “American in Paris” 

30th CORPORATE COMMUNION – Breakfast location TBD 8:00 AM Mass 

 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

6th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

9th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

14th “MOTHER’S DAY” 

14th MOTHER’S DAY FLOWER EVENT after Masses 

18th PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

20th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

23rd MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

25th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

27th & 28th WHEELCHAIR DRIVE after Masses 

29th “MEMORIAL DAY” 



 

 

 
My Brothers, 

 

 Hebrews 6:18-19 “hold fast the hope set before us which we have as an anchor for the 

soul".  We are living in tumultuous times and there are many days where the upside down world that 

we are living through only seems to become more foreign.  We as Catholic men are often 

overwhelmed by the needs of our families and friends.  Everyone we know seems to be going 

through some struggle.  Prayer lists are long and we place our trust in God, but it does not always 

bring the comfort that we desire. 

 The symbol of the anchor was an early Christian symbol of faith.  It came to prominence 

between 100 AD and 300 AD and reflected the lives of the early Christians who needed to hold 

steadfast onto their Faith in Christ in the midst of turmoil and persecution.  The Stock and Shank of 

the anchor also form a cross and it is evident that early Christians understood the significance of 

transforming the cross from an instrument of torture and execution into a symbol of hope and 

salvation.  Source: Catholic answers.com, NewAdvent.com. EWTN.com 

 The church today has many gifts that we may seek out as anchors to hold on as the storms 

pass over us.  Attending Mass as often as we can, receiving the Eucharist in a state of Grace, and 

seeking reconciliation when we have fallen. The beauty of sitting in Adoration of the Blessed 

Sacrament. Praying the Rosary and Divine Mercy Chaplet, reading the Scriptures and letting the 

words heal our soul and refresh us. We as Knights also have our Fraternity as an anchor. Our instinct 

is to hold worries close to the vest and not allow others to know or help.  But as members of the 

Body of Christ and further connected by the bonds of Fraternity, your Brother Knights can be 

another anchor to cling to while our ships are being tossed around by the world around us. 

 I encourage all of us to get to know our brothers on a deeper, more personal level so that 

when we do see each other that we know what is happening in one another’s lives.  When we don't 

see a member regularly we might have a sense that they need us and have not simply fallen 

away. Strengthening these bonds makes serving next to our Brother Knights even more joyful and 

gratifying. 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

 

 

David Dunn  

Recorder 

 
 



 

                        

RETREAT, AN INSIDE SCOOP 
Continued From Last month 

By 

 

 

 Dr. Dan traced deep philosophical and theological developments in the New and Old 

Testaments. I was glad to have taken a senior nap after lunch for such a heavy study. His most 

touching story took place in 1975 when Dr. Dan was an Army officer at the last U.S. offensive attack 

in Vietnam. Suddenly, a grenade landed in a foxhole near young Dan (21 years old) and other 

soldiers. Dr. Dan became very emotional as he described what happened next! Another soldier 

jumped into the foxhole and threw himself on the grenade. By the grace of God the grenade didn’t 

explode! 50 years later Dr. Dan still dreamed of the incident and wondered why the soldier offered 

his life for his brothers. Was he Jesus for Dr. Dan and the others? Our storyteller quipped that the 

Vietcong who threw the grenade was probably as nervous as his U.S. enemies and forgot to pull the 

pin. 

 

 We had personal time in the afternoon to reflect or pray or walk or study until mass at 5 pm. 

Fr. Bruno said mass, a memorial of St. Thomas Aquinas, the greatest Dominican theologian in 

Christianity. The rest of St. Thomas’ story was most interesting. His family was wealthy and 

opposed to his plan to join the newly formed Dominican Order. They even kidnapped him and tried 

to seduce him with a prostitute! Thomas was a holy man determined to dedicate himself to God’s 

service. His mom relented and allowed him to slip out a back entrance to their home. Fr. Bruno in his 

homily reminded us that every Christian at baptism becomes priest, prophet, and king leading others 

to Christ. 

 

 Dinner at 6 pm consisted of ribs, mashed potatoes, al dente carrots, green salad, flan for 

desert, and fresh water. Our prayer service at 7:30 pm involved live music from Paul playing an 

electric piano in the chapel and singing, along with Dr. Michael Cunningham reflecting on us 

travelling to Emmaus accompanied by Jesus, not hiding from God, and trusting Him to forgive us. 

He focused on the three retreat questions. After a 15 minute adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, we 

departed to our rooms to rest. 

 

 At 7 am Sunday Bob awakened us with his hallway bell ringing. After a short morning 

prayer in the chapel, we dined on scrambled eggs, pancakes with syrup, fresh fruit, small Canadian 

bacons, and coffee. After that we packed all our room linens in plastic bags. At 9:15 am Fr. Bruno 

led our last conference and Wrap-up. He joked about a lady named Edna who desperately prayed to 

win the lotto but forgot to buy a ticket. He recounted the numerous activities at Mater Dolorosa and 

asked us to pray for them. 

[Continued Next Page] 

 



 

 

Rick Tkach GK     Bill Serb PGK     Paul Newman     Jerome Costa     Don Gargiulo PGK      

Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN,PDD,DM     Rolly Arenz DD, PGK     Mike Mercer     Tom Cramp 

George Del Hierro     Kevin Connell     Curtis Fuller     Chris Nsor     Daniel Rozak 

Mark McEniry 

March Meeting 

                  Fr. Binh Nguyen          

$60.00 

 

 April Meeting = $70.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

Continued

  

 Mass at 11:30 am began with Paul starting to teach us some songs. We loudly sang “Happy 

Birthday Paul” instead, because Dr. Cunningham told us earlier that yesterday was his birthday. 

Paul, a single parent, was overwhelmed and had to sit on stairs leading to the altar for a few minutes. 

Fr. Febin presided at mass and reflected on our retreat themes. He said our prescription for a joyful 

life on Earth and beyond was in Matthew’s Gospel reading today of the beatitudes. 

Carlos drove Rick and me safely home. We all hoped to carry Jesus with us back into our homes and 

the world! 

THE END 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
                                                             

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 Thank you to our CUF Exemplification team. An exceptional job, looks like the team has 

been performing together many times. Thank you for being patient with me. 

 

 We welcome eighteen new members from eight different councils from the Diocese of 

Orange, including five from our council. Please extend your warm welcome to Paul Newman, Tom 

Cramp, Ben Aragon, Victor Tlaseca and Sam Franieza. Also congratulate Willy Aguilar for 

completing his 3rd Degree status. 

 

 Our honoree for this exemplification is our late Brother Knight and Past Grand Knight Ken 

Peterson. A Chalice was also presented to his family in honor of his 4th Degree status. 

 
 With five new members, we still need four more new members by the end of the fraternal 

year, June 30th. 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

Rolly Arenz 

PGK-DD128

rollya@verizon.net  

562-708-0258 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

 

mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 



 

 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Chris Nsor – asukokim@ca.rr.com 994-1985   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  

   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Kevin Alcaino – kevinalcaino@gmail.com 309-2871 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director Arthur Castro 562)572-1197(H) (562)446-1510(C)  
   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040(C) 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 

mailto:Louis.bloch@gmail.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       
 

          

      

 

 

 

 

 714.888-6692 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


